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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes 
8th April 2017 @11am
Attended by:  Kathryn Wilkinson (Chair), Michael Harvey, Tony Hallett, Helen Banks, Alan Mordue, Anita Lightstone, Malcolm Bourner, Greg Birdseye, Roisin Gibson, Stella Dunn, Pat O’Neill
Apologies from: Pam Drum, Laura Rival, Sylvia Martineau
	
	
	Action

	1.
	Previous Meeting (15th February 2017) and Matters arising-
Following Tony’s query, Laura Rival had responded positively. She suggested that her daughter might assist with ideas on the involvement of young people in the PPG

Other matters arising are dealt with under other headings.


	.Anita


	2.
	Update-Alan Mordue-Practice Manager-
Alan Mordue outlined the background to current NHS developments in Primary Care.

Each England and Wales Clinical Commissioning Group, ours being Oxfordshire, is consulting on its Sustainability and Transformation Plan [STP]. Phase one was focused on secondary care and was concerned with planned closures at the Horton. The next phase, likely to be in autumn ’17 will focus on primary care.

The key challenge for primary care is managing diminishing resources at a time of increasing demands from patients and difficulty in recruiting GPs. The emphasis will be on integration of budgets across across primary, secondary and social care, partnership working across GP practices, and the establishment of hubs/homes, ‘signposting’ sources of appropriate help and advice for patients.

Actions being taken to reduce pressure on GPs at Donnington.

· Improvements in internal processes and reduction in paperwork handled by GPs.

· Unmanaged phone calls have taken extensive GP time. Calls are now booked in advance between 1 and 3. 

· The practice is planning, with ‘signposting’ to develop other clinical roles capable of handling patient appointment requests, for example, Emergency Care Practitioners, as already established in Witney and practice pharmacists. 

· Nurse led minor injury clinics will become available. Nurse Fran Kelly is already trained to handle minor illnesses.

· Receptionist roles will develop to support changes, and direct patients to the most appropriate source of help and advice, including self-care. Training is being organised to support these changes.
Discussion. The use of the practice website by patients will be vital for the future and presentation and accessibility of the Donnington site will be an important consideration. A proportion of patients have no internet access at the moment.

Greg inquired whether nurse appointments could be included on the website. Roisin reported that their clinics were too varied at present.

Nurses aren’t trained to handle the risks of triage but this will change. Alan reported that automated triage works well and is being piloted for the future.

Kathryn circulated a presentation  from  another PPG on current NHS changes
Alan reported that the last Friends and Family test was 91%. An excellent result.
	

	3.
	PPG Activity
The PPG is well placed to assess patient responses and advise the practice on communicating changes. An update of the mailing list is an urgent priority for this to happen.

The Rose Hill Community Centre will be the venue for the October 7th ’17 meeting of the PPG and this could coincide with the next primary care phase of the STP. We could plan an open meeting to address emerging issues and publicise the role of the PPG
Kathryn reviewed a number of Oxford City websites to compare their welcome to users and their attention to PPGs. Some ideas will be useful in revamping PPG notice board presentation. Members are encouraged to Google, for example, Temple Cowley Health Centre, and Bartlemas, to experience their web sites. The PPG notice board needs to be more engaging and easier to read with a few clear and simple messages.

Kathryn is invited to attend the receptionists meeting on the 9th May to discuss encouraging patient knowledge of the PPG.

It was agreed that a simple application form should be available at the desk for receptionists to deal with PPG enquiries
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5.
	Widening the membership of the PPG

Anita introduced her paper on the involvement of young people. It was agreed that a school link would be a good idea and that Oxford Academy might be a good choice, having a strong community links. Students might welcome experience of the PPG, to help with cvs and personal statements. The practice would support the approach. Discussion of broadening involvement continues. Tony asked if the PPG could be included in the practice answering message, but Alan reported that it was planned to shorten the message so that wouldn’t be possible.

PPG members input

Tony asked if there had been complaints about the closure of the phone prescription line. Roisin reported a few, but the situation was improving. Greg asked if patients are aware that they can use pharmacies other than Rowlands, the onsite pharmacy.
	Anita

	6.
	AOB

Anita suggested getting coverage of the PPG in local newsletters. She will investigate the Sandford newsletter. Stella knows the Littlemore News editor and will enquire about deadlines. As practice lists cross local boundaries, this could be an opportunity for cooperation with other practices, with joint copy
Alan reported that OxFed have appointed a Volunteering Innovation manager who plans to support volunteering in local practices.
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